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Call to Order (Terry Moore) Roll Call – Witt, Phil, Arlene, Todd, Terry, Colleen, Jill attending 

Agenda corrections or additions – Approval of minutes – Phil moved to approve, Arlene seconded, all 
approved. 

PUBLIC COMMENT —  
1) No public comment  

 MEETING  

1) Review of funding capacity without Federal Community Project Funding/and/or NMTC this 

round 

- Discussion surrounded the need to address a 17% funding gap due to the Federal 
Community Development Funding award not allocated to the City.  

- Witt commented that we need to be sure we have clearly identified sources of funding to 
meet an $800,000 gap.  

- Discussion continued and resulted in explanations of funding options included in the agenda 
packet that described loan options for the Fire District at 2.5 to 3.5% interest, that would 
require tax base support. 

- Fire District President Phil Evans mentioned that all other funding has been donated up to this 
point and this would be the first time in the fundraising process that we would be approaching 
the taxpayers. 

- Mayor Burns mentioned that the City’s funding from UPRR that had originally been allocated 
to Rock Creek Park, was funding that belonged to City tax-payers and that City Council decided 
to put most of those funds toward the Mosier Center instead. 

- Terry Moore summarized that it’s clear the City can fund the lion’s share of the community 
center and the city offices with the funding it has brought to the project, but the Fire district 



does not have the funding (without going to the taxpayers) to build the technologically 
sophisticated facilities that they need. 

- Witt followed with a question to the Fire District, saying we’ll need them to take a harder look 
at their funding capacity first. 

- Jill then went over the presentation and explained that if the Fire District borrowed $800,000 
at current interest rates, at the tax rate of 1.9, they would have more than enough to make 
the annual payment. 

- Discussion ensued around the Fire Board’s bond capacity for both a loan and operating 
expenses in the future. 

- Witt interjected he’d like to hear from the Fire Board, given past reluctance first, before we 
move forward. 

- Terry summarized that whether the Fire Board uses its existing bond authority or goes out for 
a new bond, it doesn’t matter. It’s important for the fire board to determine –do we really 
need this building or not? Mosier Fire Board has expressed the need for a long time to 
accommodate modern equipment. If they do want it, then let Mike and the board determine 
what the building looks like. 

- Todd admitted the key is to determine the differential between how much funding the District 
needs for the building vs. future operations. He also mentioned that we need to see what a 
reduced building program looks like. 

- Mayor Burns finished up the discussion with comments that seconded Todd’s points and 
added that indeed it would be best to move forward with reprogram/design and see what the 
architect can come up with and perhaps wait until the project is further along to take out a 
loan. 

- Phil and Jill agreed that we’ll take another look at the loan options spreadsheet and asked Jill 
to use 95% of the proposed tax returns. 

- Terry finished up and recommended we get through the final agenda items, though we’re past 
one hour. We had a difficult meeting and complimented the team on difficult discussion and 
ultimately, we need to get to next steps. He summarized that everyone understands Jill’s 
analysis and the fact that the feds are not providing the $1.5 million and that equals 17% of 
the current building cost. So we need ask the architect to move forward with reducing the 
program to meet the funding gap. 

- Small next steps for Colleen and Mike to manage are to work with Doug to let him know our 
priorities for the building with program reduction 

- Next step for larger committee is the Fire District Board to review its capacity and what 
amount they would need to leave in reserve for prudent future financial resources and then 
determine how much of their bond capacity could be allocated to the building. 

- Todd also asked if we could continue to pursue federal funding. Mayor Burns responded, yes, 
it’s highly likely there’s incentive funding from Biden’s ‘Build Back Better’ Plan. 

- Witt interjected, if we’re going to ask Doug to move forward with full design development, 
he’d like to hear if the Fire District would commit further capacity first, but if instead, we’re 
asking Doug to redo the program for $10K or so, to reduce the building’s overall cost, it would 
be fine to move forward. 

- Phil and Todd asked that other board members be allowed to attend the JUF Meeting. 
Discussion surrounded difficulties with the JUF committee making decisions when other board 
members and public are present and the discipline it takes manage public comment during 
difficult decision making. 

- Todd asked that minutes be provided sooner. City manager apologized, but said this is one of 
four projects with similar public notice requirements.   



 

- Terry summarized that we would ask Doug (architect) to develop cost saving solutions and 
propose  

2) JUF committee decision on final budget number to build the project – Witt moved that the 

project managers work with the design team in the first step of design development to come 

back in the near term with modified design to be constructed all in costs on the order of 

$5.5million. Following that feedback, we would then proceed to full design development. Phil 

seconded. All in favor. 

3)  Public Notice and Meeting Requirements – Colleen described that current staff capacity is only 

to post the legal requirements. Discussion followed around the need to have the committee 

packet information either before the committee meets or the day after for the public. All agreed. 

4) The Group then scheduled the next meeting for November 18th at 4pm.  

 ADJOURN: Meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm 
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